
 

 

Mr Moshiri  

The Fan Advisory Board of your Club is made up of 11 fans who have voluntarily given up their time, 

over the past two years to represent fans, share their views and bring issues of tremendous importance 

for them to you, as the Club’s owner. The commitment the FAB has shown, in its mission to ensure that 

the Club’s biggest and most important stakeholders; it’s fans, are represented, cannot be 

underestimated and the feedback we receive from other fans supports this. We only exist because fans 

exist and it is extremely important that, through this channel, they can put their concerns across to 

you. We have all worked extremely hard to ensure our fans have a voice in the Club’s boardroom. We 

requested a meeting with you, which would have given you the opportunity to finally meet all 11 

members. A relatively simple meeting could have been arranged, as our offer was “at your 

convenience”.  

We are extremely disappointed at the length of time this meeting has taken to arrange and, even at 

this late stage, it’s agreed time has been changed a further two times, with you having insisted on 

there being only three FAB members present, without giving any reason for that, despite us having 

been told by the Club that you would meet the whole FAB at our in-person quarterly meeting in 

Liverpool on 22 May. Given that today’s meeting is now virtual, we are more unsure of why other FAB 

members could not attend. We still have not been told who else may be present to represent the Club, 

or if there are any other third parties involved.  

Until this morning, the day of the meeting, we had been given no venue, three different times, led to 

believe it would be in person, then told it will be virtual. Again, we have been given no reason for any 

of these changes. The FAB deserves respect from the Club and its owner, especially in light of the work 

it has put into helping the Club this year, with its intervention in the PSR hearings and appeal; a process 

which set a precedent in football governance and for which lots of members gave their time and 

expertise in achieving. They deserve to be treated more courteously than this.  

We have serious matters to discuss, including (but not limited to) the sale of the Club to 777 and 

prospective new investors, for whom we have been told there is a contingency measure in place and 

the future security of Bramley-Moore Dock 


